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Abstract

Just over 900 million people in the 70 low-income countries studied in this report
are estimated to have consumed less than the recommended nutritional require-
ments in 2003. This marks a decline from more than 1 billion in 2002. Although
food security is expected to improve in all regions over the coming decade, this
improvement will vary. Food security is projected to improve most significantly in
Asia, followed by Latin America and the Caribbean. Although some improvement
is also expected in Sub-Saharan Africa, the deep poverty at the root of hunger
problems in the lower income population will remain unchanged. Food aid has
been and continues to be an important tool used by the international community to
fight hunger in low-income countries, and the United States is the dominant food-
donor country. However, the effectiveness of food aid could be improved by
increased coordination between donor groups, more transparent eligibility criteria,
and fewer fluctuations in year-to-year aid levels.

Preface

This report continues the series of food assessments begun in the late 1970s.
Global Food Assessments were done from 1990 to 1992, hence the GFA series.

In 1993, the title was changed to Food Aid Needs Assessment to more accurately
reflect the contents of the report, which focuses on selected developing countries
with past or continuing food deficits. In 1997, we widened our analysis beyond the
assessment of aggregate food availability to include more aspects of food

security. We therefore changed the title to Food Security Assessment.
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